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Dear Mrs Tong,

Panel on Manpower

Thank you for your letter dated 11 July 2008 which conveyed
Members’ wish to know the reasons for granting the power to the Director of
Legal Aid (“DLA”) to waive the upper limit of the means test in cases of a
breach of human rights obligations.

In Hong Kong, human rights are fully protected by law. The
legislative safeguards are enshrined in the Basic Law, the Hong Kong Bill of
Rights Ordinance (“HKBORQO”), and other relevant ordinances. They are
buttressed by the rule of law and an independent judiciary.



Under Section SAA of the Legal Aid Ordinance, DLA is granted the
power to waive the upper limit of the means test in meritorious applications
where a breach of the HKBORO or an inconsistency with the International
Covenant on Civil and Political Rights as applied to Ilong Kong is an issue.
Such power is granted as a matter of human rights consideration.

Yours sincerely,

( Miss Christine Chow )
for Secretary for Home Affairs
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